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ASBESTOS MANAGEMENT PLAN NOTICE 

August 28, 2024 
 
To Jackson School District Parents, Guardians and Staff: 

 

In August 2024, Karl Environmental Group, our environmental consultant, completed an AHERA Six 

Month Periodic Surveillance for the Jackson Township Board of Education.  

 

AHERA – The Asbestos Hazard Emergency Response Act, places certain requirements on all LEA’s-

Local Education Agencies, including the Jackson Township Board of Education. 

 

The Jackson Township Board of Education maintains a complete and updated copy of the AHERA 

Management Plan in each school within the District.  The management plan(s) are also available for review 

in the Buildings & Grounds Office during regular business hours. 

 

Karl Environmental Group, in its capacity of LEA’s inspector and engineering consultant, has advised the 

Jackson Township Board of Education, that it is in compliance with AHERA regulations and will meet 

their general location education agency responsibilities as outlined in Section 763.84 of CFR, Part 763, 

Asbestos Containing Materials in Schools. 

 

All surveillance records were entered into the AHERA Management Plan by Anthony Bruno, an accredited 

AHERA Management Planner/Supervisor, Certificate Number 55618 and State of New Jersey License 

#NJ35145.  The next scheduled surveillance will be conducted in January of 2025.  

 

We are also required to notify our parents and staff of any plans to remove asbestos containing materials, 

or any work that was done over the previous year. During 2023-2024 we did not perform any abatement 

work involving asbestos containing materials. For the 2024-2025 school year, we do not have any 

abatement projects planned.  

 

AHERA inquiries regarding our Asbestos Management Plan and/or any upcoming projects may be 

directed to Anthony Bruno, Director of Buildings & Grounds/AHERA Designated Person at 732-833-

4653.  

 

Sincerely, 

 

Mrs. Nicole Pormilli 

Superintendent of Schools 


